THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
MINUTES
Meeting of August 5, 2021
The meeting was called to order by Kenneth Chambon, Chairman.  Board members present were Charles Rothermel, Glenn Davis, and John Alan Kosky.  Also, present were Sam Gibson, Engineer; Corey Bauer, Solicitor; Jerry Brown, Managing Director; Jamie Summers, Recording Secretary.  
Approval of Minutes from July 1, 2021, meeting
MOTION to approve the Minutes of the meeting from July 1, 2021, made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.

Public Comment:  NONE
Field Operations Report 

· The monthly field report for July was reviewed.
· MATSF personnel are continuing to oversee sanitary sewer work/testing associated with the BJ’s Wholesale Club.
· Sanitary sewer work associated with the new Township building on Hickory Grade Road is complete including testing and televising.  MATSF personnel performed inspection.

· Construction of the Modwash car wash adjacent to Sheetz continues and the exterior portion of the sanitary lateral has been installed.  MATSF personnel performing inspection.
· The following item was tabled from previous meetings pending further information:  Several time-of-sale lateral inspections require MATSF personnel to enter the premise to televise due to certain properties having inside traps.  As such, field personnel request authorization to purchase a smaller Ridgid camera/reel assembly from Scott Electric (local Ridgid distributor).  After meeting with the regional Ridgid factory representative, the final recommendation is to purchase from Scott Electric the aforementioned camera/reel assembly at a cost of $6,021 along with a new portable high-resolution monitor at a cost of $2,230.

MOTION to approve the purchase of Ridgid camera/reel assembly and high resolution monitor from Scott Electric was made by Glenn Davis, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.  

Administrative Report: 

· In mid-May, MATSF office personnel initiated the second-round of 2021 delinquency notifications to past accounts.  Approximately 500 delinquent notices were sent to customers/landlords.   In mid-June, 108 doors were posted by the MATSF service provider.  Ultimately, only 2 customers were turned over to PAWC for water shut-off in mid-July.  
· Awaiting Auditor report for the 2020 MATSF Audit. 
· The new Xerox machine for the field office was installed for a demo run and ultimately purchased as authorized at the last meeting. 
· Awaiting water use calculations for the proposed auto dealership to be located in Newbury Market adjacent to Carvana.
· A new concept has been presented to the South Fayette Township Zoning Hearing Board for multiple variances associated with the Newbury Village apartments to be located along Oakridge Road.  MATSF has responded to a Pa Design One Call for this location and will follow up with more detail should the project move forward.  
Engineer’s Report 
Stonegate_ Battle Ridge Road Sanitary Sewer Extension
Design continues.  

Fryes Lane Sewer Extension
Design continues. Preliminary plans provided to MATSF on 7/1/21.  

Developer Projects 
Hastings Phase 3: Sanitary construction on hold until early-mid August.  
Miscellaneous Engineering
MATSF standard details and construction specifications revisions forthcoming. 
Solicitor’s Report:    
Liens
Solicitor has processed all accounts turned over liening to date.

Sheriff Sales
Solicitor continues to review postings set for sheriff’s sale.  Solicitor also continues to communicate with the Allegheny County Sheriff to determine the current status of previously submitted properties.  

Bankruptcies
Solicitor continues to address bankruptcy notices and inquiries as they are presented by the Authority. 

PaDEP/3 Rivers Wet Weather/Consent Order Agreement (COA)
Notwithstanding PaDEP’s representations that the final Consent Order would be issued to municipalities by July, Orders have not yet been received.  

Mours – Magistrate Complaint
Mr. Mours petitioned for a hearing date on June 16, 2021.  The hearing is scheduled for October 13, 2021, at 9:00 a.m.
Robinson Run 
As previously reported, ALCOSAN has made on an initial overture to the Robinson Run communities for a proposed scenario attendant to transferring to ALCOSAN the Robinson Run line and appurtenances, including the Oakdale pump station.  Given the complexities attendant to the contemplated transfer(s), additional legal and engineering data mining must take place, as well as additional negotiations.  No action needs to be taken at this time.  

Old Business:
On July 21st BLD Services completed lining of the public portion of laterals as approved during the April Board meeting.
The the previously approved upgraded equipment associated with the Chartiers Creek Pump Station (new Mission Box, rain guage and radar transducer) was installed and became operational on July 23rd.  MATSF personnel assisted the technician in this work.  
Bids were received for the 4 items placed on Munici-Bid as follows:

· 2011 Ford F-450 XL truck -  

$28,100
· 2002 Interstate 12’ Enclosed Trailer
$  6,210

· ViVax Pipe Locater


$     673

· Confined Space Entry Tripod

$     270
Applicable payments were received, and the items were conveyed to the high bidders.
New Business:  NONE
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

2 Board members and the Managing Director will attend the PMAA Annual Conference.
Approval of Bills: 


Payment of Bills – July 2021
MOTION to approve the July Bills for payment made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE. 

Financial Statements: were reviewed.
Adjournment

MOTION made to adjourn at 5:33 p.m. was made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.  

